

December 14, 2022

Dear Residents, Family and Friends of RoseWood Village Greenbrier;

This letter comes with a positive update regarding our COVID-19 outbreak status. After completing another round of testing today, two additional Innovations team members and one additional Innovations resident tested positive. There were no additional positive cases in Assisted Living.

For some of the third-floor residents, the 10-day quarantine ends Friday morning. We will be communicating with each resident regarding when their 10-day quarantine ends. Once the 10-day quarantine ends those residents are able to come to the dining room and group activities. For first floor residents, we have one resident who is self-quarantining in the apartment. The other first floor residents are able to attend small group activities and the dining room with socially distanced seating.

Because of the nature of Innovations Memory Care with residents not having the cognitive abilities to understand isolating, Innovations will continue to be in quarantine until further notice.

Based on guidance from the Health Department, visitation may continue; visitors must wear masks when traveling through any common areas. Please consider wearing masks during your visit to protect the residents, as transmission levels in Albemarle and surrounding counties are rising. Please do not visit if you have any symptoms at all or if anyone you have been in close contact with has symptoms (including runny nose, sore or scratchy throat, a cough, runny nose, watery eyes, loose stool, fever, headache, or body aches).

Retesting will occur on Friday and again on Sunday, and we will let you know of any updates. Thanks to the diligence of visitors, team members and residents, we seem to be coming out of the outbreak. We had a visit today from the Infection Control Prevention Team from the Health Department who mentioned that they were very pleased with the cleanliness of the building. Please feel free to reach out to me, or to our Director of Health and Wellness, Kristina Wysong, with any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Judi Cleary
Executive Director
ed.gbd@rosewoodvillage.com